

COUNTY OF NEVADA COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT AGENCY

PLANNING DEPARTMENT

950 MAIDU AVENUE, SUITE 170, PO BOX 599002, NEVADA CITY, CA 95959-8617 (530) 265-1222 http://nevadacountyca.gov

Trisha Tillotson
Community Development Agency Director

Brian Foss Planning Director

January 12, 2024

Justina Dunne

File No:

APNs:

PLN20-0042; ADP20-0012;

PO Box 1513

Nevada City, CA 95959

PFX22-0037; MGT23-0023

053-320-044; 053-260-019;

053-210-024; 053-320-043;

053-260-029

Re: Rescinded Cannabis Cultivation Administrative Development Permit

Dear Justina Dunne,

This letter is to inform you that the Nevada County Planning Department received your request, dated January 9, 2024, to abandon Administrative Development Permit ADP20-0012, approved on September 29, 2023 which authorized a commercial cannabis cultivation operation at 14120 Thoroughbred Loop in Grass Valley, CA 95949. Your request is hereby granted. Therefore, ADP20-0012 including all land use allowances, approvals, and authorizations associated therewith, is hereby rescinded and considered null and void. As a result, no commercial cannabis activities are allowed on the subject property located at 14120 Thoroughbred Loop (APNs 053-320-044; 053-260-019; 053-210-024; 053-320-043; 053-260-029).

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Kyle Smith, Senior Planner at 530-265-1610 or kyle.smith@nevadacountyca.gov.

Sincerely,

Brian Foss Planning Director

By:

Kyle Smith, Senior Planner

Cc:

Principal Planner Property Owner

Kyle Smith

Ryle Siller	
From: Sent: To: Cc: Subject: Attachments:	Justina Dunne <justinadunne@gmail.com> Wednesday, January 10, 2024 2:03 PM Kyle Smith justindunne51@icloud.com Re: Cannabis image001.png</justinadunne@gmail.com>
consider deleting. Do not click links or	il is from an external sender. If you are not expecting this email or don't recognize the sender, r open attachments <u>unless</u> you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. If you have more cybersecurity Awareness on the County InfoNet.
Hi Kyle, Yes, that is correct.	I would not like to make myself homeless to add insult to injury.
-Justina	24, 1:22 PM Kyle Smith < Kyle. Smith@nevadacountyca.gov > wrote:
Good afternoon Ju	
Thank you for letting me know. To clarify, you would only like to vacate the ADP entitlement, and retain the PFX and MGT entitlements to allow for residential improvements. Is that correct?	
Gjx¼	
P~qj Xr nym	
XjsrtwUqfssjw	
Uofssmsl Ijufwyr js	Y
>:5 R fniz F {j1Xznyj	6<5
UT Gt}:>>557	
Sj{fifHny~1HF>:>	:>&>57
95 7	

Ymmx r jxxflj nx ktwymj ijxnlsfyji wjhnunjsytsq fsi R F^HTSYFNS UWN[NQJLJI TW HTSKNIJSYNFQ NSKTWR FYNTS3Nk~tz mf{j wjhjn{ji nyms jwwtwl uajfxj stynk~ymj xjsijwnr r jinfyjq fsi ijajyj ymj twnlmsfqFs~tymjwzxj tkymnx J2r fmanx uwtmmgnyji3
From: Justina Dunne < justinadunne@gmail.com > Sent: Wednesday, January 10, 2024 12:53 PM To: Kyle Smith < Kyle.Smith@nevadacountyca.gov >; justindunne51@icloud.com Subject: Cannabis
CAUTION : This email is from an external sender. If you are not expecting this email or don't recognize the sender, consider deleting.
Do not click links or open attachments <u>unless</u> you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. If you have more questions search for Cybersecurity Awareness on the County InfoNet.
Hi Kyle,
Per our meeting this morning my father the applicant and I would like to withdraw our application for a cannabis permit at this time as discussed. Thanks for all your work and continued perseverance.

-Justina Dunne